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Military Christian Fellowship
of Australia

	March 21 Newsletter
Greetings from the MCF Office,
Last week I read these words during a daily devotion….‘Thy Word is a lamp unto my feet and a light unto my path’(Psalm 119:105) and a song popped into my head that just won’t leave. I’m sure you’ve had this happen to you too. For me it’s usually a song off the radio, but as the first part of the song started to go around in my head (after not having sung it in a very long time), all the words in this Amy Grant/Michael W Smith song came flooding back. 

What a comfort and a reminder the words of this song are, reminding me of how awesome our God is, especially in these uncertain times of COVID and world unrest. ‘Nothing will I fear as long as you are near. Please be near me to the end.’ And if we ask Him, He will be be!
It doesn’t matter if we’re well or sick, happy or sad, fearless or fearful and the list goes on, God is there with us and He gives us His Word through the Bible to be our guiding light in all we do and all we face. It doesn’t mean our path will always be an easy one, but it does mean we are shown the right way to go about everything we do.

If you’re not in an MCF Small Group, I encourage you to join one. It doesn’t matter if you end up only being able to get there once a year. I think you’ll find the encouragement you receive through the others in the group, either when you attend or when you receive an email, will help you see the ‘path’ more clearly. It’s great to know there are other Christians in your workplace who are only an email or call away to ask for prayer or other support if needed, to know you are not in things alone. It may be as simple as a smile or a coffee together to get you through the day. There are details in this e-News about Small Groups, and you are always welcome to contact the MCF Office for info.
May you continue to explore God’s Word and keep the lamp guiding you along the path. 

STOP THE PRESS! Keep an eye out for next month’s e-News as it may look a little different – the MCF Exec are going to trial some new formats for comms.

Blessings,

Julie
MCF-A Administrator/Staff Worker

	Introducing a new MCF volunteer

	Message from the Chair

I am glad to be writing with excitement as we have a new Vice Chair – CHAP Steve Neuhaus, who adds chaplaincy experience to our executive. You can find out more about Steve and his incredible journey through faith below. 

Yours in Christ,

Jacob Choi –MCF Chair
MCF Vice Chair – CHAP Steve Neuhaus
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I was born in Stanmore, however arriving In Tanzania at the age of 4 months my parents began 14 years of service with CMS. This was an amazing God blessed time with many ups and downs.  In 1974, on returning to Sydney I commenced studies at St Andrews Cathedral School, the motto of the school was Via Crucis Via Lucis (the way of the Cross is the Way of Light).  This motto was indelibly imprinted into my heart and continues to be a guiding principle of my life today.  In 1979, I attended Sydney University and was involved in the Sydney Uni Evangelical Society, which in the early 1980s ran a mission with the motto – No Christ No Life Know Christ Know Life.  1979 was also the year I joined the Army through Sydney University Regiment with an intention of remaining only 3 year but I am still here.  1983 saw a move to Canberra, marriage to Cath, birth of son Daniel and the need to find a ‘real job’.  I joined the AFP serving for the next 19 years as a police officer in the ACT region and rising to LTCOL RAInf. During this period Cath and I fostered many children, and in 1993 began fostering a 10 week old baby girl with Down Syndrome and a broken arm, she won our hearts and we adopted her. Leita is still a totally integral part of our family and continues to live with us. 2003 saw a career change to Chaplaincy through the in-service Chaplaincy Scheme, which resulted in an 8 year posting to Townsville serving with 4th Fd Regt, 1 RAR & 5 Avn Regt, including a deployment on Ex SUMAN Warrior and latter half of MRTF-2.  2013 saw a move to fulltime Police Chaplaincy first with NSW Police and then with the AFP and a return to the ARES. I retired from Police Chaplaincy in 2020 to focus more on my role as the COMD CHAP to the Australian Army Cadets (AAC) and a slowly growing ministry with ADF and Police veterans. My long suffering wife Cath has supported me through all these adventures, herself recently retiring from the ARA and now continuing an ARES career. Cath’s and my association with MCF-A began in the late 1990s attending one of the early MCF Dinners in a small room which seated about 20 people. Whilst in Townsville (2004-2012) Cath and I set up a MCF Family Support and Fellowship Group which met each week in our house, some of this group continues today through Zoom.  Through the providence of Christ, two Army Chaplains, one AAC Chaplain and a Salvation Army Officer who now minister more widely through the ADF, grew out of this group and a long term mentoring focus. I feel blessed and challenged to be given an opportunity to give back to the MCF through the position of Vice-Chair. I am passionate about the veracity of the Bible and the saving Grace of God through Christ.

My personal verse is – But they that wait upon the Lord, shall renew their strength: they shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run, and not be weary; they shall walk and not faint.  Isaiah 40:31



	Small Group info

	There are two evening (virtual) MCF Bible Study groups running, with people joining in from across Australia. Both groups are keen to have more Defence, APS and Contractors join. You are welcome to join one of these even if you attend a group on Base. 
Contact the MCF Office for more details.
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Many MCF Small Groups are now meeting again in person. The MCF Exec are supporting welcome events on Bases so please look out for the promotion of an event at or near your Base. 
Find your local group and contact here:

http://mcf-a.org.au/small-groups/ 

Not a group or Rep where you are, please feel free to contact the MCF Office for support to get one started or to ask about joining a virtual lunch time group.
New MCF Groups

Brindabella Business Park – Contact LTCOL Phil McMaster for confirmed time and place.

RMC/ADFA(staff) – Contact CHAP Tracey Sutherland for confirmed time and place.

	Prayer Warriors
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MCF and the MCF Prayer Coordinator maintain a private list of ‘Prayer Warriors’ – MCF members and supporters who are willing to go into battle to pray for specific and urgent prayer requests which are brought to MCF’s attention from time to time.  
The requirements for being a Prayer Warrior are simple: 

(1) you need to be a Christian

(2) you are willing to pray for others 
The list of Prayer Warriors is usually only contacted a couple of times per year since specific/urgent prayer requests aren’t all that frequently received.  
If you’re interested in joining the list of Prayer Warriors, please email mcf.office@defence.gov.au and provide your personal email and/or your Defence email (both preferable).

Thank you to Dr Brendan Pell for coordinating the Prayer Calendar and Prayer Warriors.

	You requested

	In last month’s MCF e-News, MCF Deployment Co-ord, PTE Dillion Beatson, shared part of his faith walk with us. He mentioned a YouTube video his Uncle shared with him that changed his life. Some of you asked what it was. Thanks Dillion for sharing this with us…….

The series is called “Learn the Bible in 24 Hours” by Chuck Missler.

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLRj8AJuzeJRwHdeFua3pzmwPB_JCS0mIq


	Other items of potential interest

	New Defence Church Services website

Thanks to Chaplain Luke Skipper, Everyman’s Chief Commissioner Ken Matthews and many others there is a new website with Christian Church Services (Army) already loaded and more to be added in the following weeks. Everyone is welcome to use the website and to share it with others who may find it useful and encouraging. 
You are also welcome to contribute suggestions or be involved in the content of the Services by making contact via the website.

Details at: www.defencechristianservices.com
Here’s a great opportunity for members of the ADO to show their writing skills. Feel free to share the info.
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Let’s discover and nurture young Christians who are putting their words to work for God’s glory!
Entries close for the 2021 Young Australian Christian Writer Award on 31 May.

Do you know someone who needs to know about this opportunity?

Awards are given for the best unpublished works by writers under 30 years of age. First prize: $2,500.

Spread the word! Share our Facebook posts.

To read about prizes, conditions and criteria visit our website or download an entry form. 

Regards,

Michael Collie
Awards Coordinator
SparkLit
Email: admin@sparklit.org
Telephone: 1300 137 725

Australian Christian Literature Awards
An activity of SparkLit
The Society for Promoting Christian
Knowledge Australia Incorporated


	Update details 

	Have you moved or been promoted in the past few years? 

You can update your details here http://mcf-a.org.au/update-contact-details/  

	Crossfire  

	Next edition is with the editor. Contact mcf.office@defence.gov.au if you would like back-copies. 

	Prayer Calendar

	Please continue praying for MCF - that we’d be a light of witness in the ADO environment. The attached prayer calendar can provide some points.  

To put forward prayer points for inclusion in the calendar please email the MCF Prayer Coordinator Dr Brendan Pell: brendan.pell@dst.defence.gov.au 

You can also send through urgent prayer points to be sent to our prayer warriors.

	Membership

	Membership is free and ongoing. 

Members can Update details here
MCF is supported through freewill donations of its members. Please look at Supporting MCF in prayer, with your time and through financial support. Note that donations (over $2) to MCF are tax deductible. 

If you are keen to support MCF in such ways you may like to sign up as a Centurion.

	Contact us

	Contact us - we’d love to hear from you

Campbell Park Offices, CP3-1-160, 
Northcott Drive, CAMPBELL, ACT 2612.

02 6266 4950

Website: mcf-a.org.au Email:mcf.office@defence.gov.au 

       


	 If you would no longer like to receive MCF correspondence please let us know at mcf.office@defence.gov.au 
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